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May 5, 2003 
 
Mr. Peter H. Pouwels     CERTIFIED MAIL 
Blue Diamond Materials     RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
A Division of Sully Miller Contracting Company CLAIM NO. 7000 0520 0020 1693 6050 
1100 E. Orangethorpe Avenue, #205   
Anaheim, CA 92801 
 
Dear Mr. Pouwels: 
 
GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR SMALL COMMERCIAL AND 
MULTIFAMILY RESIDENTAL SUBSURFACE SEWAGE DISPOSAL SYSTEMS – UNITED 
ROCK HOT MIX ASPHALT PLANT, 2600 E. BUENA VISTA STREET, IRWINDALE, 
CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 02-207, CI-8563) 
 
We have completed our review of your application for Waste Discharge Requirements for 
discharge from the septic disposal system at the above mentioned facility owned by Blue 
Diamond Materials, a Division of Sully Miller Contracting Company (Figure 1). A two-story, 960 
square feet Control Building has been constructed at the facility. The upper story houses 
machinery and equipment for control of the plant operation. The lower story has a storage area 
and a bathroom facility. The bathroom facility consists of one water closet, one urinal, and one 
wash basin. 
 
According to the Los Angeles County Public Works Sewer Maintenance Department, there are no 
sanitary sewer lines within 2,000 feet of the site. Due to the distance from the sewer lines, to 
connect the facility to the sewer would be economically prohibitive. A septic disposal system will 
therefore be installed for the bathroom facility. The proposed septic disposal system will consist of 
a 750-gallon septic tank connected to a 15-foot deep, 4-foot diameter seepage pit (Figure 2). The 
average number of people using the bathroom will be three and the expected flow rate from the 
bathroom is estimated at 75 gallons per day (gpd).  
 
Regional Board staff have reviewed the information provided and have determined that the 
proposed discharge meets the conditions specified in Order No. 01-031, “General Waste 
Discharge Requirements for Small Commercial and Multifamily Residential Subsurface Sewage 
Disposal Systems,” adopted by this Regional Board on February 22, 2001. 
 
Enclosed are your Waste Discharge Requirements, consisting of Order No. 01-031 and 
Monitoring and Reporting Program No. CI-8563.   
 
The “Monitoring and Reporting Program” requires you to implement the monitoring program on 
the effective date of coverage under this permit.  The Regional Board Executive Officer 
(Executive Officer) at his discretion may require you to develop a groundwater monitoring 
program.  If this decision is made, you must submit a workplan to implement the groundwater 
monitoring program within 45 days of such notification.  The workplan is subject to approval by 
the Executive Officer.  Once approved it must be implemented within 60 days (See section III 
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on Page T-3 of the Monitoring and Reporting Program CI-8563).  All monitoring reports should 
be sent to the Regional Board, ATTN: Information Technology Unit. 
 
When submitting monitoring or technical reports to the Regional Board per these requirements, 
please include a reference to “Compliance File No. CI-8563”, which will assure that the reports 
are directed to the appropriate file and staff. Do not combine other reports with your monitoring 
reports.  Submit each type of report as a separate document. 
 
We are sending a copy of Order No. 01-031 only to the applicant.  A copy of the Order will be 
furnished to anyone who requests it. 
 
If you have any additional questions, please contact Mr. David Koo at (213) 620-6155. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Dennis A. Dickerson 
Executive Officer 
 
Enclosures: 

1. Board Order No. 01-031 
2. Monitoring and Reporting Program No. CI-8563 
3. Standard Provisions applicable to Waste Discharge Requirements (addressee only) 

 
cc: Mr. Robert Sams, Office of Chief Counsel, State Water Resources Control Board 
 Mr. Michael Lauffer, Office of Chief Counsel, State Water Resources Control Board 
 Mr. Richard Wagener, Department of Health Services, County of Los Angeles 
 Mr. Sean Nazarie, CNC Engineering 


